



NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 4th APRIL 2019 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY

PRESENT:

T DEAKIN	L BLACKER	P CHAPLOW
I AINSLEY	R BLACKER	P THOMPSON
C KITCHEN	V POPE	T HEEKS
T BROWN	D LONG	T LONG
J LEIGHTLEY	J MARTIN	

1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. He also welcomed John Martin who is the new Chairman of the CPSA. John gave a short introduction of himself and how he was looking forward to leading the CPSA in the future.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies had been received from E Holden, I Edwards and T Benson.

3. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (21st FEB)

The Committee read through the minutes and as there was nothing to discuss a proposal by J Leightley and seconded by T Brown was made and the minutes were recorded as a true record.

4. TREASURERS REPORT

There was £17,753.55 was in the Building Society.

5. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

It was brought up about grounds in the North (Bywell) not being allocated major events. The CEO is currently addressing this issue.

Mr Martin said a list of shoots would be sent to every ground in 2020 asking if they wanted to be considered for any of them. Bywell would be considered if they wished to put forward. He also said that there would be more control by the Board and a new structure would be made for selecting grounds.

6./7 FIXTURE LIST / ABT SELECTION SHOOTS

It was decided that an ABT Team would be formed from 2 shoots (England Selection Shoot and Fauxdegla).

A discussion took place as to whether the ABT Team should be funded. Three proposals were put forward.

1. Fully subsidise
2. £40 split between team
3. Nothing

After voting took place it was decided that nothing would be given to the team this year.

8. CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence to discuss.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

P Chaplow brought up the English Handicap by distance. Unfortunately there are no grounds who want to hold it.

The War of the Roses competition would be held on 8th September, J Titterington again co-ordinating.

There being nothing more to discuss the meeting closed at 2035 hrs.